
FOURTH DAY : EXCURSION. 23

Tlie Eev. F. Brown, of Nailsea, proposed the health of

the gentlemen who had organised the present meeting,

which was acknowledged by Mr. R. G. Badcock and the

Rev. J. W. Caldicott.

Sir Edward Strachey then gave an interesting

historical narrative, relating to Sutton Court, compiled

chiefly from the unpublished history written by his an-

cestor, Mr. John Strachey. This is printed in Part II.

On quitting Sutton Court the party drove to Chew
Magna, and in the church of that [)lace Sir Edward Strachey

gave some further important details from the MS. of his

ancestor, relative to portions of the edifice, and explained

the quaint monuments which are in the interior. Chew
Court, the ancient palace of the bishops of the diocese,

was also inspected.

The company then proceeded to the Manor House,

where they were most hospitably entertained by Wm.
Adlam, Esq., and Mrs. Adlam. Some time was spent

in examining the interior of the house, as well as a

collection of pictures illustrating local subjects.

Thanks were cordially presented to Mr. and Mrs. Adlam

for their hospitality.

It had been intended to make an inspection of Dundry

Church, but darkness was fast setting in, and the party

therefore drove direct to Bristol.

gag

:

On Friday an Excursion was organized in which the

members of the society were joined by the members of the

Bristol Naturalists'’ Society, for the purpose of examining

the geological features of the Avon gorge.



24 rOUETH DAY : EXCUKSION.

The members met at the Suspension Bridge and drove

to Leigh Court, where they had been invited by Sir Wm.
Miles to inspect his fine collection of paintings, &c. Re-

turning to the Suspension Bridge the party under the able

leadership of Mr. Stoddart, proceeded down the Zigzag, and

examined the formation of the rocks as they went. They

then followed the course of the Port and Pier Railway to

Sea Mills, at which point they took the train to Shire-

hampton, and having crossed to Pill they were conveyed by

rail to Portishead. Here several fossil beds were examined

and the company dined together at the hotel. They re-

turned to the city in the evening and the meeting was

brought to a close.


